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June 17, 2016  

Alan Spacek, President, FONOM 
c/o Town/Ville de Kapuskasing 
88 Riverside Drive 
Kapuskasing, ON 
P5N 1B3 
 
 
SENT BY EMAIL: alspacek@gmail.com 
 
Dear Mr. Spacek: 
 
RE: Thank You for Attendance at the NOSDA 2016 Annual General Meeting 
 
 
Many thanks for your attendance at our Annual General Meeting Banquet and for 
your presentation with Dave Canfield on Friday, June 10. 
 
Our members appreciated your words and attendance very much and it spoke 
volumes of the excellent working relationships our respective organizations 
enjoy. 
 
Enjoy your summer! 
 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Iain Angus, Chair 

 
c.c. NOMA 
       FONOM  
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